

Seacole Building 2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

T: +44 (0) 3459 335577

E: defra.helpline@defra.gov.uk

W: gov.uk/defra

Simon Birkett Our ref: TO2024/11803

12 July 2024

Dear Simon,

Thank you for your email of 27 June about air pollution. We have been asked to reply.

Thank you for bringing this issue to our attention. The information threshold for 1-hour concentrations of ozone was exceeded on Wednesday 26 June. Unfortunately, due to an error in the way our contractors processed this information, it did not trigger our early warning and alerts system. We are working with the contractors to understand how this issue arose and making sure that it does not happen again.

Yours sincerely,

Ministerial Contact Unit

